
Anti Harassment Policy 

 

It shall be the policy of District 28 that members should feel free to attend all 
meetings of the District without the fear of being harassed. 

A member who believes that s/he has been the target of harassment, should, as 
a first step, inform the perpetrator that s/he finds the behaviour offensive, and ask 
that it be stopped.  This can be done personally, either in writing or verbally, or 
with the assistance of a third party. 

If the behaviour recurs or persists, or if the member does not feel safe 
approaching the perpetrator directly, s/he should speak with the designated anti-
harassment officer or an executive member of the District.  The designated anti-
harassment officer will investigate the complaint promptly, including separately 
interviewing the parties involved and any witnesses, with a view to resolving the 
problem informally. 

The investigation shall be handled confidentially; however, all complaints will be 
reported by the anti-harassment officer to the District President. 

If the complaint cannot be resolved informally, the complainant will be asked to 
put the complaint and all relevant information in writing.  If the complainant 
chooses to provide such a written complaint, it will be submitted to the District 
President for action and it shall be the joint responsibility of the District President 
and the Secretariat assigned to District 28 to conduct an investigation, determine 
if the behaviour falls under the definition of harassment, and decide on 
appropriate remedial action.  The parties involved will receive a written report 
stating the findings and any action taken. 

Resolutions may include but are not limited to apologies, mediation, warnings, 
temporarily limiting access, or removal/exclusion from the meeting or event.  If 
the decision is made to remove or exclude that member, and where this member 
is representing a bargaining unit or district, a confidential letter outlining the 
reasons for this decision will be sent to the President of the District. 

Decisions may be reviewed by Judicial Council on the request of a member. 

The District President shall keep a confidential file of all records and reports 
related to the investigation of written complaints for a period of five years. 

None of the above restricts a member’s right to file a complaint with the Ontario 
Human Rights Commission or to make a complaint to the police. 

 

 


